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REPORT TO: CITY COUNCIL - 13TH SEPTEMBER 2010

REPORT ON: INTERIM REVIEW OF ELECTORAL ARRANGEMENTS - WARD 3
(WEST END)

REPORT BY: CHIEF EXECUTIVE

REPORT NO: 555-2010

1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT

1.1 To seek the views of the Council in regard to the Local Government Boundary Commission for
Scotland's interim proposals as regards Ward 3 (West End).

2.0 RECOMMENDATIONS

2.1 It is recommended that the Council concur with the interim proposal not to make any changes
to the electoral arrangements meantime.

3.0 FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

3.1 There are no financial implications.

4.0 MAIN TEXT

4.1 In April 2010 the Commission agreed that interim reviews should be carried out in 10 wards
distributed across 8 Council areas, one of which was Ward 3 (West End).

4.2 The reason for coming to that decision was electoral disparity from the Council average and
this is fully explained in LGBCS paper 2149 attached.

4.3 The Commission Secretariat met with officers in May and outlined initial thoughts on what
changes might be considered and requested information on households etc which was
subsequently provided.

4.4 Following receipt of the information, the Commissioner's Secretariat produced the above
mentioned paper which was considered by the Commission in July.

4.5 The Commission reached an interim decision not to make any proposals for changes
meantime as disparity had improved since December 2009 and was forecast to improve
further by 2015 when the next full review of arrangements would be carried out. In addition
there are high forecast level of changes to dwellings in the Council area generally.

4.6 The Local Government (Scotland) Act 1973 requires that when reaching an interim decision
not to propose any changes to electoral arrangements, the Commission must inform the
Council of that decision and take into consideration any representations made during a two
month period. However, as notification was sent during the summer recess, the Commission
has extended the period for representation by the Council to 22nd October 2010.

4.7 Thereafter, there is a public consultation period of 12 weeks from November 2010 to February
2011 prior to final recommendations and the report to Scottish Ministers by June 2011.

4.8 As regards the comments on Council size in paragraph 6 of the attachment, members should
note that this does not indicate that the Commission has decided to use the same
methodology as in previous reviews. In fact the Commission expects to conduct a separate
consultation on appropriate methodology for determining Council size prior to any future
review of Council sizes.



5.0 POLICY IMPLICATIONS

5.1 This report has been screened for policy implications in respect of Sustainability, Strategic
Environmental Assessment, Anti-Poverty, Equality Impact Assessment and Risk Management
and there are no major implications.

6.0 CONSULTATIONS

6.1 The Depute Chief Executive (Support Services) and the Director of Finance have been
consulted on this report and are in agreement with its contents.

7.0 BACKGROUND PAPERS

7.1 None.

David Dorward
Chief Executive

DATE: 16th August 2010




























